Scott County Planning and Zoning Commission

August 18, 2009
1st Floor Board Room, Administrative Center

Members Present:
Ion, Kluever, Lloyd, Mehrens, Paustian, Ridenour, Scheibe
Members Absent: 
None
Staff Present:

Huey and Kelly
Others Present:
34 others
1.   Call to Order Chair Scheibe called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
2. Minutes   Lloyd made a motion to approve the minutes from April 7, 2009.  Ion seconded the motion.
Vote: 7-0 All ayes.
3.
Public Hearing- R&J Development, CAD amendment, Section 18, Buffalo Township
The applicant submitted a written request to withdraw this application.  Mehrens made a motion to acknowledge the withdrawal.  Ion seconded the motion.

Vote: 7-0 All Ayes

4.   Site Plan Review- Ed Collins, Section 7, Pleasant Valley Township
Huey showed the air photo of the property and explained location of proposed site and the surrounding zoning districts.   Huey showed the proposed site plan and explained the access to the property and the history of the rezoning from Single Family Residential to Commercial Light Industrial in 2004.  Site photos were shown and commercial setbacks and required building codes were discussed. 
Scheibe asked if the applicant would like to respond.  Collins said he had nothing new to add.
Scheibe asked if anyone from the public had any comments. Gerald and Linda Ketelsen, 17975 Spencer Road, addressed the Commission with their concerns on the effect this building would have on their property values.

Scheibe asked for staff’s recommendation.  Huey said staff recommends approval of the Site Plan Review with the conditions that: 1). The proposed trailer storage area on the property be screened with evergreen landscaping material or a ten foot high solid wood fence; 2). The off street parking and circulation areas shown on the site plan meet the Scott County Engineer’s requirements for hard surfacing within one paving season of the issuance of a building permit; 3). Any building permit issued to finish interior space within this building require the installation of an accessible restroom.
Scheibe asked if the applicant would like to respond to the comments.  Collins said he only has a problem with the hard surfacing requirements and presented photos of existing businesses with gravel lots.
After deliberation, Ridenour made a motion to the site plan review to allow a 60-foot x 104-foot storage building with the three (3) conditions outlined by staff.  Lloyd seconded the motion.
Vote:  7-0 All Ayes
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5.
Site Plan Review-Pat and Cindy Delashmutt, Section 7, Pleasant Valley Township


Huey showed air photos of the property and gave the history of the 2000 site plan review to allow a used car business to be run from this property.  This request said Huey, is to allow a strictly take out restaurant.  This location was the site of the Valley Vittles prior to becoming the used car sales business. Huey showed site photos of the property and the site plan and floor plan submitted by the applicant. The location of the take out window was discussed and the proximity to the entrance door.  
Scheibe asked if the applicant would like to respond.  Cindy Delashmutt addressed the Commission about the plan submitted not being accurate and her desire to be a good neighbor.

Scheibe asked if anyone from the public had any comments. Paul Yulga addressed the Commission with his concerns regarding additional traffic and the lights shining into his bedroom. Bruce and Nancy Groth addressed the Commission with their concerns of noise, traffic and the problem with cockroaches when it was the Valley Vittles.

Scheibe asked if the applicant would like to respond.  Cindy Delashmutt said she really wants to be a good neighbor and said the lighting and surveillance equipment was for the cars that were on the lot.  Delashmutt said she would contact Mid American to put a directional devise on the security light and would certainly have regular pest control. Discussion took place on the hours of operation and the type of food to be served.

Scheibe asked for staff’s recommendation.  Huey said staff recommends that the site plan review be approved with the conditions that: 1). The site plan be amended to have any entrance door and walk up service window adequately separated from the drive up service window; 2). That the required handicapped parking stalls be clearly marked; 3). The requirements of the Health Department relative to septic system and the food handling requirements be met; and 4). All building code requirements be met.

Commission discussion took place.  Paustian made a motion to approve the site plan review with the four (4) conditions outlined by staff.  Mehrens seconded the motion.

Vote: 7-0 All ayes

With no new business to come before the Commission the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 P.M.
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